
City of Hartford * County of Van Buren * State of Michigan

TO: Mayor Hall and the Hartford Commission

FROM: Nicol Brown, City Manager
 

DATE: June 24, 2024 
 

RE: Approval of the purchase of a new vehicle for DPW

ITEM BEFORE THE COMMISSION: 

The item before the Commission is to authorize the city manager to order and purchase a 2024 Ford 
F250 Regular Cab 4x2 XL. 

 
DISCUSSION: 

The Department of Public Works has multiple vehicles that need replacing due to their age and 
condition. The Public Works Superintendent received a quote from Lunghamer Ford of Owosso. Danny 
went through the state purchasing program. The 2024 Ford F250 has a 36,000-mile or 36-month factory 
bumper-to-bumper warranty and a 60,000-mile or 60-month powertrain warranty. Our local Ford dealer 
will handle services. The Superintendent is currently driving a 2013 Ford F-250 that was purchased in 
the spring of 2013. The pickup box will be ordered and purchased separately from the truck purchase.

RECOMMENDATION:

The Hartford City Commission approves the city manager to order and purchase a 2024 Ford F250 Regular Cab 
4x2 XL for $45,373, which was budgeted.


